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Upcoming Events 

 
 

 DATE TIME EVENT 

June Thu 14th 9:00 – 11:00am 1A Cooking & Gardening 

 Fri 15th 9:00 – 11:00am 
11:30am – 1:30pm 

Interschool Sport – North Melbourne (away) 
5M Science Excursion to MAC 
AEDC – Foundation (information has been 
sent to Foundation Parents) 

 Mon 18th   Curriculum Day – Inquiry Learning – NO 
STUDENTS AT SCHOOL 

 Tue 19th 2:00 – 6:30pm 6H & 6K Student Led Conferences in Meeting 
Rooms 

 Wed 20th  
9:00 – 11:00am 

Athletic Trials – Holland Park Year 3 - 6 
Year 6 – Baking Competition  

 Thu 21st  9:00 -  11:00am 
3:00 – 6:00pm 

1S Cooking & Gardening 
6H &K Student Led Conferences in Meeting Rooms 

 Fri 22nd  5:30pm onwards Winter Solstice 
Reports sent home 

 Mon 25th 6:00 – 8:00pm School Council 

 Wed 27th  9:00 – 11:00am 
2:00 – 6:30pm 

Year 6 Baking Competition 
Student Led Conferences in classrooms 

 Thu 28th 9.00 – 11:00am 
3:45 – 6:30pm 

1J Cooking & Gardening 
Student Led Conferences in classrooms 

 Fri 29th  2:30pm END OF TERM 2 DISMISSAL 2:30PM 

July Mon 16th  TERM 3 COMMENCES 

 
 
 

$ÉÄ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ×ȣȢȢ 
 

Monday 18th June is a Curriculum Day for Kensington Primary School; therefore, NO children will attend the school.  

Big Childcare will be operating on this day please contact them to organise care for your child/children. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.kensingtonps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:Kensington.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ 

I was privileged to attend the South Western Principal conference last week to hear inspiring speakers and reflect on 

the great work our teachers are undertaking at KPS. Bruce Armstrong the Deputy Secretary for the Department of 

Education spoke about our focus as educators to ensure ά!ƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜΣ 

experiencing high quality teacher practice and the best conditions for learning which equip them with the knowledge, 

skills and dispositions for life-long learning and shaping the world around them.” One of the keynote speakers was 

Michael Fullan, or as I would like to say a rock star in education. Michael spoke about deep learning and how we as 

educators, some with 30 years under our belt or those with less than 5 need to ensure we are providing our students 

with the pedagogies for deep learning. As Michael ǎǘŀǘŜŘ άƛŦ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ Ŏŀƴ ǘƘǊƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘǳǊōǳƭŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 

complex times, apply thinking to new situations and change the world, then we must re-ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦέ  

We were introduced to the 6 Cs; 

Character - Grit, tenacity, perseverance, and resilience 

Citizenship – Thinking like global citizens 

Collaboration – Working interdependently and synergistically in teams. 

Communication – Communicating effectively with a variety of styles, modes, and tools including digital  

Creativity – Having an “entrepreneurial eye” for economic and social opportunities 

Critical Thinking - Evaluating information and arguments. 

 

I reflected on the 6Cs and could snap with so many opportunities for the students at KPS. Students reflect on their 

learning, talking about the learning pit and how we need to struggle and feel uncomfortable with the challenges we 

face, so that we can continue to grow and develop. Students set their learning goals, reflect on their achievements 

and then set the next goal. I reflected on the year 6 leadership groups and how they are investigating how we as a 

school can work together to reduce waste, a global problem. Our SRC have promoted the idea of ‘nude food’ to 

decrease the amount of waste which is brought into the school.  I have enjoyed reading the students’ reports over 

the last week, to be able to understand the strengths and challenges each student has experienced this term has 

been invaluable. Teachers have commented on students’ achievements, challenges and areas for future learning 

using key strategies to independently show mastery of a concept, to understand the why of learning, the what of 

learning and the how of learning.   There are other examples of the 6Cs and deeper learning which I would like to 

further address in other newsletters, stay tuned. 

 

Tuesday night was a rather cold and damp evening, however even with the elements working against us we had a 

number of interested parents and staff attend an information session presented by Cassandra from AMSI to share 

addition and subtraction strategies. Two key messages I took away from the session were developing a deeper 

understanding of a concept and continually making connections to develop a richer number sense and to show and 

articulate your thinking.  Parents unable to attend the session are welcome to pick up a hard copy booklet from the 

front office. I would like to acknowledge the staff at Kensington Primary who attended the evening to show their 

support.   

 

The staff at KPS will be undergoing professional learning on Monday the 18th with Kath Murdoch inquiring into 

inquiry learning. Kath is an expert in the field of inquiry pedagogy working in Australia and many international 

schools. The staff will participate in investigating a deeper understanding of what inquiry teaching and learning is, as 

well as investigating the cycle of inquiry and how we can plan for and deliver an engaging, child centred focus on 

teaching and learning.  
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A big thank you to the fundraising committee for the organisation and delivery of the donut morning tea. I heard that the 

students thoroughly enjoyed themselves as did some staff! As a community we value the positive input of parents and the 

time and effort that goes into co-ordinating these events. As previously mentioned money raised from the fund raising 

events will go towards repairs to our school hall. 

 

Student Led Conferences will be taking place in the last week of Term 2, please ensure you have booked a time to meet 

with your child/ children’s teacher. There is also the opportunity to meet with specialist teachers.  

 

KPS have received queries in regards to the use of QKR and specific websites. We have worked with the Department of 

Education to discuss these concerns and to provide further information. Please see below responses about QKR and 

specific websites.  

Kensington Primary School has recently introduced a new payment system called QKR (pronounced ‘quicker’). 

QKR is an online payment application created by MasterCard, which allows parents to make many different types of 

payments in school. For example, online payments can be made for canteen/lunch orders, school fees, excursions and 

events. 

The purpose of the school using this software is to make payments easier and quicker for parents, and to reduce the 

amount of cash that the school holds on the grounds. 

The school would like to correct (and apologise for any confusion caused) a recent notification which stated that the 

school would soon only be accepting payments through QKR. This is incorrect and we acknowledge that previous 

messages may have been misleading. The school does encourage parents to utilise QKR to make payments and more 

efficient, but the use of QKR is entirely voluntary and all other payment options (including cash) are still available. 

If parents do use QKR, the School strongly recommends that you review the QKR privacy policy to better understand what 

personal information they collect and how they use this information. 

Fundraising websites 

Kensington Primary School recently sent home a brochure about the use of a fundraising website Go Fundraise. The school 

would like to apologise to parents for any confusion or misunderstanding that was caused by sending this brochure home. 

The school was offering families the option of using this website to raise funds for students, but this was not the school 

directing or mandating that parents must use this website. 

If parents do decide to use Go Fundraise or to set up a profile for their students on the site, we recommend parents to 

review the Go Fundraise privacy policy and its Personal Information Collection Notice from this website: 

Go Fundraise Pty Limited 

The school would like to emphasise that use of Go Fundraise is entirely optional. Parents are also reminded that because 

this is an opt-in process, the creation of a profile for your child is each parents’ responsibility. We remind parents that Go 

Fundraise is a public forum and therefore, the images of children should be uploaded to the site with caution.   

As a community we put the safety of students at the centre of everything we do. We are accessing the many apps and 

websites used by the school by completing a privacy impact assessment tool (PIA). The PIA is designed to guide and 

evaluate compliance with the information Privacy Principles (IPPs) contained in the Privacy and Data Protection Act (Vic) 

2014, and to identify any potential privacy risks and associated risk mitigation activity. We are further developing 

guidelines for all aspects of privacy and safety with representatives from the Department of Education. 

To all our families celebrating Eid we hope you have a wonderful time with friends and family. Please remember students 

have a curriculum day on Monday, we look forward to seeing everyone on Tuesday! Enjoy your weekend – Bridget  

 

https://www.mastercard.com.au/en-au/about-mastercard/what-we-do/privacy.html
https://australianfundraising2018.gofundraise.com.au/privacy-policy
https://australianfundraising2018.gofundraise.com.au/data-collection-policy
https://australianfundraising2018.gofundraise.com.au/terms-of-use
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,ÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ 3ÎÁÐÓÈÏÔÓ 

Foundation Learning Snapshot  
 

Inquiry 
Great news! The Foundation students have finished putting together beautiful, educative displays on the ‘Zones of 
Regulation’. You can view these on the walls of the school library. They were inspired by the artwork of Eric Carle, 
writer and illustrator of books such as ‘Friends’ and ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar.’ You will see their display brings 
together the two mediums of painting and collage.  

 
They are now exploring what it means to have a ‘Growth Mindset’. They have 
begun by learning that the brain is like a muscle - it can stretch and grow. Every 
challenge is an opportunity to train the brain! Rather than quitting, they can 
use strategies, hard work and input from others to strengthen their minds. To 
support your child to develop a growth mindset, consider asking them the 
following questions: 
What was the biggest challenge you faced today? 
How can you think about this challenge in a new way? 
What can you do differently tomorrow if you face a similar challenge? 
 
Reading 
Did you know there is a super sneaky silent letter that can turn a short vowel 
sound into a long vowel sound??  Its name is Magic E and Foundation students 
have been learning all about its super powers! It can jump over one letter and if it 
finds a vowel, it can make it say its name. Magic E can turn ‘hop’ into ‘hope’ or ‘kit’ 
into ‘kite’. Wow!  
 
Foundation students have also been looking for chunks as they read. A chunk can be a mini word hiding inside a 
larger word. It can also be a sound - like a consonant blend (i.e. ‘bl’) or a digraph (i.e. ‘ay’). Looking for chunks can 
help readers to unlock tricky words more quickly! 
 
Writing 
Foundation students have continued to focus on writing recounts about special events or activities. The recent 
excursion to Taskworks inspired some fantastic work, as did their experiences cooking and gardening with Kay. You 
can read some fabulous foundation recounts on the wall outside the sick bay/office.  

 
Foundation students have also been writing/dictating self-evaluations about 
their learning. These will be sent home next week, together with your child’s 
first official school report! 
 
Maths 
‘Teen’ numbers can be very troublesome for Foundation students because they 
do not realise that ‘teen’ means 10, and the usual rule of saying tens before 
ones is broken. For example, sixteen means literally ‘six and ten’, which really should be ‘ten and six’. Also 11 and 12 
break the ‘teen’ pattern by not being ‘oneteen’ and ‘twoteen’. For this reason, Maths lessons this fortnight have 
focussed on the teen numbers. Students have modelled teen numbers and partitioned them into ‘ten and some 
more’ with the support of equipment such as bundling sticks, tens frames and unifix blocks. 
 
Foundation students have also been introduced to the concept of Addition. They explored equipment in the room 
that can help to model the addition process. They also began to record their answers to everyday addition problems 
using diagrams and number sentences - i.e. ‘4 and 5 is 9’. 
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Year 1 Learning Snapshot 
 
Reading 
In Reading, Year 1 students have been focusing on understanding aspects of the text that may not be directly stated. 
For example, we have examined the feelings of characters in narratives, which may be important in order to 
understand how the story turns out. Students learned to justify their statements with clues from the text and think 
about how feelings may change through the story. We have also read stories from other cultures to consider what 
the purpose of the story might be. In particular, some folk tales, myths and fables have a message as a lesson for our 
lives. 
 
Writing 
In Writing, students have been drafting and publishing self-evaluations in preparation for the three-way conferences. 
Students thought about what achievements they were proud of and gave reasons. They also wrote about what they 
need to improve on for their next learning goal. We also wrote a recount about the Werribee Mansion excursion, 
remembering the correct structure to make their writing clear to the reader. In small focus groups, students have 
continued to learn important spelling patterns such as long vowel sounds and specific strategies that we use to learn 
them. 
 
Maths 
In Maths, students continued to learn more advanced subtraction concepts and the language associated with them. 
For example, it is more complex to find a missing part in a subtraction equation than it is to solve a simple take away 
problem by counting back. Students learned how to subtract in ‘chunks’ rather than by ones, for example, 15-8 can 
be done as 15-5=10 then take 3 more away from the ten using the known number fact of 10-3=7. Students also 
moved from 2-D to 3-D shapes such as cylinders, spheres, cones and cubes. They described their properties, 
counting faces, edges and vertices. 
 
Inquiry 
In Inquiry, students reflected on their visit to Werribee Mansion: not just what they did and saw, but how it helped 
us to answer the key questions of our investigation. Students reflected on what they saw that showed how life has 
changed since the 1870s and what has stayed the same. They completed an art response as well, using a photo of 
the mansion to do a pastel and crayon version of it. Finally, last week we moved on to look at the history of our 
school and our local area. Students discussed a very old photo of the school and sketched it to show how it had 
changed. 
 
 
Year 2 Learning Snapshot  
 
Reading 
We have progressed from making connections to synthesising - adding new information to our prior knowledge to 
make new ideas and understandings. Ask us about “The Mountain of Understanding” and “The Slingshot of 
Understanding” - games that help us to find meaningful connections when we are reading. We have particularly 
focused on making connections with characters by thinking of a time we felt the way they do. This is very helpful in 
understanding why characters make the choices that they do. 
 
Writing 
Our information reports about animals are coming along nicely! We are publishing them in different formats: 
posters, books and digitally. We have continued to practise spelling strategies such as “Does it look right?” and 
“Syllable Chin Bumps” to help us to hear and record all the phonemes in a word. We have practised handwriting 
when writing questions for our special visitors: marine biologists, vets, doctors and penguin experts! 
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Maths 
How many words can you think of that mean to take away? We have been brainstorming subtraction vocabulary and 
representing subtraction through stories, materials and symbols. We have acted out stories that involve taking 
something away, created collaborative problems and shown our working out. We have also continued to measure 
our habitats (bee hotels, ponds and birdhouses) in order to design them, as part of our Inquiry. 
 
Inquiry 
Our excursion to the Aquarium was enjoyed by all! Many thanks to the parent helpers that came along and 
supported us. We learned about different marine habitats and how animals adapt to these environments. We have 
continued to design and build our habitats and have investigated how they are being used by living things around 
the school. We have been lucky enough to have many parent experts giving talks about different living things, 
answering our questions and prompting many new ones.   
 
 
Year 3/4 Learning Snapshot 
 
Reading 
Students have been continuing to work on summarising non-fiction texts. To do this students have been locating and 
identifying facts/ supporting details. This helped them to understand what the main idea of the text was. They have 
realised that all the facts relate to the main idea.  
 
Writing 
Students have been drafting and publishing their self-reflections that will be sent home with their reports. Students 
have worked hard to type, format and include pictures using Google docs. In their self-reflections, they have shared 
what they have learnt and enjoyed this semester and what they are looking forward to next semester.  
In grammar they have been concentrating on when to use ‘a’ and ‘an’ in a sentence. To do this we needed to 
recognise what a vowel and a consonant is.  
 
Inquiry 
We were very lucky to have Ania Hampton visit us as a guest speaker. She brought in her 
science knowledge and some equipment to help answer our science wonderings. Thank you 
Ania for coming in and blowing our minds with a whole lot of new information.  
As part of our big idea, we have continued to investigate forces. Some classes went out into 
the yard to identify playground forces push and pull and centre of gravity.  
 
Maths 
Over the last week students have been measuring length using standard and non-standard units. Students have 
come to realise that “Non-standard units are everything” and “Standard units stay the same and non-standard units 
change.” 
Subtraction is our focus in number at the moment. To introduce it, we’ve been looking at the fact families and how 
addition and subtraction relate to each other.  
  
 
Year 5 Learning Snapshot 
 
In Reading, students have been using comprehension strategies to expand their knowledge of the text and use 
discussion to help deepen their understanding. They made notes from the prompts to help them understand what 
they have read and asked specific questions to clarify meaning and support their thinking. They also used ‘sentence 
starters’ to begin their discussions when participating in reciprocal reading sessions. 
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In Writing, the Year 5 students applied their skills to write an information text about a topic they were passionate 
about. They used prewriting and planning to gather ideas before writing and worked under timed conditions to write 
a full text from start to end. Their focus was on applying the appropriate features for an information text and neat 
handwriting, spelling and punctuation. They reviewed worked examples of information texts and established a 
success criteria for this unit. They identified and described the features of an information text and explained how 
features of an information text can be applied most effectively. 
 
In Maths, students have been developing reliable strategies for multiplication of larger numbers. They made 
connections between multiplication facts and defined a multiplicand, multiplier, and a product. They represented 
numbers by making models and diagrams. Students demonstrated their understanding of concepts using a ‘think-
board’ to demonstrate their understanding of reliable strategies by creating real world examples, using the lattice 
model, area/region model and algorithms. 
 
For Inquiry, students attended their excursion to Mt Alexander College, where they investigated matter and physical 
changes in a Science Laboratory environment. During their time at Mt Alexander College, they discussed reversible 
and irreversible changes and applied their understandings through experiments. 
 
The Year 5 students have also participated in Cooking and Gardening with Kay, where they prepared and cooked 
delicious and healthy meals such as Vegetable Stir-Fry, Rice Paper Rolls with Fruit Smoothies followed by Scones with 
Chocolate Cake! On behalf of Year 5 we would like to thank Kay and all staff involved for organising a fun a 
collaborative day. 
 
 
Year 6 Learning Snapshot 
 
Is it a classroom or an engineering firm? As part of the elaboration stage of our inquiry, we have been designing our 
own lamps for a specific purpose. Night lamps, spotlights and torches are being built left right and centre. It is like 
Beacon Lighting up here!  
 
Fractions, fractions everywhere. We have been looking at fractions of quantities and applying it to solve problems 
for our BAKING EXTRAVAGANZA! Apologies if your children have come home quite hyped up on sugar.  
 
We have also been practising our speaking and listening as we discuss our Book Club texts. We have built on each 
others’ ideas by restating an opinion and offering our thoughts on what has been said. We have also tried clarifying 
questions to understand what other group members have been saying. These are not such easy skills (even for 
teachers) and we encourage practising of this at home around the dinner table.  
 
In Writing, we are going through the whole writing cycle, from plan to draft to revise to edit to publish. PHEW!  
Our imagination has been going wild.  
 
 
 

%ÎÒÏÌÍÅÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ ςπρω 
 

We are now accepting Foundation enrolments for 2019.  To view our enrolment policy and procedures please visit 

our website at www.kensingtonps.vic.edu.au and download the enrolment pack.  Please note our catchment zone 

for enrolments.  Completed enrolment forms should be handed to the office together with the requested 

documentation and the $50 enrolment fee.  If you have friends who are in our school’s zone and interested in 

enrolling their child at KPS could you please encourage them to do so soon. 

 

 

http://www.kensingtonps.vic.edu.au/
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3ÔÕÄÅÎÔ ,ÅÄ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅÓ 

Student Led Conferences 
Wednesday, June 27th 2:00pm – 6:30pm   
Thursday, June 28th 3:45pm – 6:30pm 
 
Student Led Conferences for all students Foundation - Yr 6 (except Year 1F), will be conducted in the 
children’s classrooms on Wednesday, June 27th 2:00pm – 6:30pm and Thursday, June 28th 3:45pm – 
6:30pm.  
 
Student Led conferences are a very important opportunity for students to share their understandings 
about themselves as a learner and to evaluate and reflect on the goals set and achieved during semester 1. 
Students will share samples of work with their parents and teachers and discuss the learning process, the 
challenges encountered and the achievements gained.  
 

Parents need to book a conference time with their child’s teacher using the School Interview Online booking 

site www.schoolinterviews.com.au. If you do not have access to a computer you are able to book your 

conference time at school by contacting the Office between 8:45am and 4:00pm. Office staff will book an 

available time for you. Parents can also send a note to school with the approximate times and a conference 

will be booked for you. Conferences are 15mins. Instructions for booking an appointment for your child’s 

Conference are outlined below.  

Given six weeks advanced notice, it is anticipated that all families will book a conference time on the planned 

Conferences days at times outlined above.  

 

1. Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow these simple instructions. 

2. Enter the school Event Code Event Code: 5657j   (Case sensitive) 

Then follow three simple steps 

 

 

 

 

When you click finish, your interview timetable will be emailed to you automatically - check your junk mail 

folder if you do not receive your email immediately.  

You can return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time, and change your interviews - until bookings 

close on Monday, June 25th.   

 

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
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0ÌÁÎÔÍÁÎÉÁ .Å×Ó 

A Learning Snap-shot: Plantmania’s Cooking & Gardening News Term 2 Kay Headland  
This term has been a very busy & productive time in the kitchen & garden. There has been so many positives on so 
many levels. The students and our many helpers have had so much fun and the enthusiasm and engagement has 

been fantastic to see. We have worked with all the Foundation classes, 
all Grade 1s, 2s & grade 5 & 6 classes. Firstly, I would like to thank all the 
parents and community members, for their wonderful support for this 
program. It’s been gratifying to see so many new faces come along and 
contribute their time and energy. A huge thank-you to our wonderful 
parents who are always ready to help via garden working bees; chopping 
wood for our pizza ovens; fox-proofing our chook enclosure; helping 
with breakfast club; the list goes on & on………  Their tireless efforts 
around the school are just incredible. This community spirit is what 
makes KPS such a unique and special place. 
  Our weekly Wednesday/Thursday sessions have run smoothly, Tuesday 
breakfast club has been very popular, while the Leadership cooking 

activities have been a highlight for many students. One of our goals is to give our students enjoyable, practical 
experiences, so they become more aware of good sustainable practices, as well as the importance of eating a 
healthy balanced diet. It has been very rewarding to see teachers utilise the kitchen & garden resource as an integral 
part of class inquiry explorations. Our prep students loved their experiences with the fire-pits, making damper & 
cooking baked potatoes & of course toasting marshmallows. The grade 1&2 classes really demonstrated our Bounce 
Back values: Teamwork; Working together co-operatively; Trying out new things; & Looking after our School 
Environment. During follow-up activities, students are making important learning connections, and their feedback 
about the sessions is always very positive & enthusiastic.  
 
All the grade five classes demonstrated very capably, how far their skills have developed. They produced quite 
complex menus with very little adult assistance, and multi-tasked in the garden in a very independent manner. We 
were focussing on the chemical/physical changes that occurred during the cooking process as this tied in beautifully 
with their inquiry. Follow-up discussions exploring cause/effect made well-reasoned predictions. 
 
The grade six leadership students have taken control of their ‘Bake Off’ sessions. They organised a fundraiser; 
organised groups & recipes and bought all the necessary ingredients. What initiative & great organisational skills. 
Stay tuned for the results of their labour in a future newsletter article. 
Don’t forget to come along and enjoy our community celebration of the Winter Solstice on Friday 22nd June. Our 
Gathering Space & Pizza Oven both resulted from the hard work of our parent community. Let us all celebrate this 
spirit! See you there in your PJ’s!!! Cheers Kay. 
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'ÒÁÄÅ υÓ %ØÃÕÒÓÉÏÎ ÔÏ -!# 

On Fridays in June, the grade 5s went to Mount Alexander College to investigate reversible and irreversible changes 
and states of matter. In our investigations we had the opportunity to experiment with Bunsen burners and antacid 
tablets! These experiments were monitored and supervised by young scientists ranging from year 7s to year 12s and 
teachers from MAC, as well as our teacher and parent helpers. Our grade learnt a lot of new things about science, 
such as the reaction from a Bunsen burner and a beaker full of ice and the reaction between some antacid tablets 

and water. One of the stand out experiments was about carbon dioxide that 
inflated a small plastic bag that contained water. 
It was an interesting and exciting experience 
that we all enjoyed.  
  
  
  
  
  

                                                                                                                                                         
 

 
Left: A student investigates antacid tablets and carbon dioxide 
Above: The reaction between antacid tablets and water 
Above far right: Two students fill out a form complete with the experimental changes 
discussion 
Above far left: A Bunsen burner in all its glory 
 
The antacid tablets contain an acid similar to vinegar or lemon juice, and a base similar 
to baking soda. When the acid and base are dry in the tablet, they do not react. When 
left and dissolved in water, they react and create carbon dioxide gas. 
 
Bunsen burners also have an interesting observation to view. The ice is placed in the 
beaker, and set on the top of the tripod on a gauze mat. The gas is pumped through the 
blue tube from its source and because the burner now contains gas, a match is lit and 

the top of the Bunsen burner is set alight. The Bunsen burner contains a hole through the middle of it, which can be 
turned back and forth to vary the heat of the flame. The closed hole results in a rough orange flame, and an open 
one creates a clean blue flame because of the oxygen let in through the hole. This results in a very hot flame which 
melts ice quicker than a normal open flame. The hot flame melts the ice quickly, and we timed the experiment with 
an average time of just over eight minutes. This turned the ice to a liquid, and the liquid to a gas took just under 
eleven minutes. The stage of ice to water was a process called melting and resulted in ice turning to water. These 
are two different types of states of matter. The process of water to steam was called evaporation and resulted in a 
liquid turning to a gas. 
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&ÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÉÎÇ ɀ +03 4ÒÉÖÉÁ .ÉÇÈÔ 
 

Save The Date & Prize Donations Needed 

Saturday 11th August 2018 

This year’s major fundraising event is fast approaching and our team of people are working hard on finalising the 

details and organising lots of activities and auctions for the night. Be sure to book the babysitter now. 

In the meantime we would love to hear from parents in our community who are able to donate any auction/raffle 

prizes, be it a weekend in your holiday house, a couple of hours of your skilled labour or an item that will entice the 

bidders. If you can assist in any way please leave your details with the office and our team will get in touch.  

Thank you in advance for your support and donations. 

From Fundraising Sub-Committee  

 

0ÁÒÅÎÔÓ Ⱦ #ÁÒÅÒÓ ÉÎ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÇÒÏÕÎÄÓ 

Could all parents / carers ensure they have exited the school in the morning by 9:00am.  If you are staying to help in 

the classroom or with the cooking and gardening program you must come to the office and sign in as a visitor.  Also 

please remember to leave the school by 3:45pm, we are finding that is causing confusion especially in the afternoon 

when Big Childcare are trying to account for their children in care. 
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#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ .Å×Ó 
The Department of Education & Kensington Primary School do not endorse the 

products or services of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the 

Department of Education or Kensington Primary School.  
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